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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No. 531-A
Committee:   Housing and Buildings

	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the installation of window guards.
	Sponsors:  By Council Members Dilan, Barron, Cabrera, Chin, Comrie, Gonzalez, Koppell, Mealy, Mendez, Vann, Williams, Mark-Viverito, Brewer, Recchia Jr., Gennaro, Van Bramer and Nelson



	Summary of Legislation:    The legislation would allow the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) to issue a Class C (immediately hazardous) violation to property owners who fail to install window guards and enforce such requirements.  In addition, the legislation would allow property owners twenty-one days after service of the notice of violation to correct the condition.  Property owners who fail to correct the violation may be liable for a civil penalty of $50 per day where the violation occurs in a multiple dwelling with five or fewer dwelling units and $50-$150 and $125 per day for a violation that occurs in a multiple dwelling with more than five dwelling units.  HPD will be the City agency with the authority to seek a monetary penalty for the failure to comply with this new section of the Housing Maintenance Code. The City’s Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) would be responsible for establishing specifications for window guards and to investigate any incidents of a fall from a window. The DOHMH would be able to issue an order to correct a condition that the agency determines contributed to the fall.        


	Effective Date:   This local law shall take effect thirty days after its enactment.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:   N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY12
FY Succeeding

Effective FY13
Full Fiscal

Impact FY12
Revenues (+)
$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures as the goals of this legislation can be achieved using existing resources. 


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division 



	Estimate Prepared By:   Anthony Brito, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst

                                              Latonia McKinney, Deputy Director

    

	History:   Introduced by City Council and referred to Housing and Buildings Committee as Int. No. 531 on April 6, 2011. Hearing held by Committee on April 14, 2011, and the bill was laid over. This legislation will be voted by the Committee on September 8, 2011 as Proposed Int. No. 531-A.    


